# MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 5<sup>TH</sup> DECEMBER, 2001

PRESENT: HAL MOIR, STEVE GIBSON, IAN LOWCOCK,

JAMIE BYRNES, NIKLAS THAPPER,

BRYCE GROSSEL, LYNNE BUCHANAN,

JENNIFER INGALL, PAT HEALY, CHRIS COX,

ANNE THOMAS, MAUREEN ROWE

APOLOGIES: MARALYN BROOKS

MINTUTES PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved Bryce Grossel Seconded Chris Cox

# **BUSINESS ARISING:**

Seating: Trimview will provide price (it has been difficult to get people

To quote)

Grounds Committee: Rex would like to be on the Committee, also

Jamie, Bryce and Hal.

Asphalting: Price adjusted to \$27,700. Steve advised that Rex will

Come in later this week and dig a drain for the logs to

Sit in before Sharpes do the work.

Executive Meeting: Rod asked if notes had been handed out re increase
In fees to commence January – this will be attended to this

Week.

#### **INCOMING CORRESPONDENCE:**

- Letter and cheque from GIO for \$736.00 "Glass" claim.
- Subpoena and Conduct Money re accident to Carole Pooley
- Letter from Tennis Australia re 2002 Gosford Australian Unity Challenge

Fax from Hardcourt Association re Senior Inter-District Comp

Memo from Northumberland re Recreation Facility Plan

" re Meeting Agenda 26/11/01

Memo from Tennis NSW re Tournaments 2002

Memo from Tennis Australia re "Top Spin" Fundraiser

Memo from Waterfall Books

Northern Beaches Junior Open 11-15/1/2002

#### **OUTGOING CORRESPONDENCE:**

Letter to Ms J Birch re Court 7 (bars removed)

### TREASURER'S REPORT:

Postage, labels, envelopes

Collection Association Monies

Promotional Allowance

Presentation Night

Squad

Bendigo BankAccount is now opened (cheque book should come by End of the week - Hal, Steve, Pat and Jamie (any 2 to sign).

Paid cheque for Asphalting for \$27,700

#### Accounts:

OfficeWorks		\$37.00
Stationery Cabinet		349.00
Terry's Engraving		
Junior Badge	\$1512.00	
Club Championships	801.00	2,313.00
Telstra		50.00
Maralyn – typing		7.45
Toner – LMW		23.43
Phone – Pat		43.46
Phone – Lynne		31.90
Tennis Centre:		
Vouchers Tuesday, Thursday, Sa	turdav	1094.50

Maureen queried amount for collection of Association monies at this time of year. If this includes us paying percentage on monies paid for the Nationals, this is costing the Association money unless covered by Tennis Australia. Jamie will talk to Jenny about this.

573.91

1361.25

275.00

699.00

60.60

# TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Had meeting to do Saturday gradings.

Ian reported that Hal had received several phone calls, one from Debbie Cattanach, complaining about the grading of team "Almost Favous" and so Hal and Ian made the decision to allow their team to stay in Division 2 instead of Division 3. The result of this caused Lynne Buchanan to tender her resignation as Saturday Afternoon Competition Secretary. She was asked to re-consider, but she chose not to change her mind. Sharon Mitchell has offered to do this with Lynne's help and Lynne is happy to assist Sharon.

Sharon will be invited to the next meeting on 17/12/01. Pat has done the books and the competition is running OK at present.

Jamie asked if an Appeal letter had been received from the team. No, this has not happened.

As there had not been a Chairman of an Appeals Committee appointed, Bryce was asked if he would continue in this role, he accepted, meeting all in favour.

Lynne had handed Ian a letter following a number of instances that had occurred involving herself on Saturday 17/11/02. Lynne left the room whilst letter was discussed.

After discussing points in the letter, the meeting decided that Rodney Cattanah should receive a letter advising him that the Tournament Box area is a "restricted" area and he is not to go there again. Letter to Lynne acknowledging her letter and advising Rodney to receive above letter. Also, to offer our sincere appreciation to Lynne for work that she has done for GDTA and hope she will continue the association with GDTA.

#### JUNIOR COMMITTEE REPORT:

Meeting held yesterday attended by Pat, Betty, Maralyn, Jenny and Patrick.

Everything is organised for Presentation Night on Saturday. Re Paul O'Sullivan tropy – decision to give a Pewter to Adam as a keepsake.

The Shield for Junior Club Person of the Year is going to Glen Taylor.

We will need a meeting early February re Squads.

#### L.M.W. REPORT:

Minutes Meeting 15/11/02 tabled.

Finals were held today.

Presentation Night next Wednesday 12/12/01.

# **GENERAL BUSINESS:**

Dress Code: Mention was made at the L.M.W. meeting re dress. Hal reported it is very difficult to enforce when people like Pat Rafter, etc. are playing without collars, etc. We have to be very careful how the matter is handled.

Pat mentioned about Social Players. L.M.W. had it in their Rule Book and it is now not in their Rules. If an unregistered player plays, they have to pay \$12.50 Player Registration Fee and \$2.00 Social fee, plus the weekly fee for playing in that match.

January is a busy month at the Centre.

Reid Cup 29/12/01 Finals 1/1/2002

National 16/s 1/1/2002 - 7/1/2002

Entries for Nationals have been very high - 150 boys and can only take 128. Girls entries 105 which is up on last year.

This is the last year we have been allocated this event. We will have to wait and see what happens after this year.

Maureen to write to Michelle Moon inviting her to attend Presentation on 1<sup>st</sup> January, 2002 at approximately 3.30 pm to sing the National Anthem.

Steve asked for Committee to assist with the tournament.

Ian – available from 4/1/2002
Lynne - Court Supervisor 1/1/02 to 6/1/02
Hal - 1<sup>st</sup> – 3<sup>rd</sup> January, 02
Pat - away on holidays
Maralyn "
Maureen 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> January, 02
Jennifer Saturday and Sunay AM
Jamie - not sure, but will advise when available.

Anne Thomas advised she had received a fax from Dennis Chapman concerning verbal abuse by Michael Glasson on 4.12.01. Letter to be passed to Tennis Committee for their attention.

Report on Meeting held with outside complexes on 19.11.01 attended by Craig Watson from Tennis NSW.

The meeting went fairly well. David Graham attended but did not speak.

Some of the topics discussed were "home and away" games involving junior players from outside coaches and Player Registration through GDTA.

There will be a further meeting organised, sometime early February if possible.

Tickets received from Tennis NSW to Addidas International were handed around to Committee Members. Surplus tickets to be given to L.M.W.

Meeting closed 10.50pm.